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April 18, 2005

Dear Los Angeles City Council,
On behalf of 21 Southern California certified farmers’ markets and 700 certified agricultural producers that are our membership, the Southland Farmers’ Market Association is concerned that the Special Event Permit Process reforms proposed by the Citywide Task Force on Special Events Reform will have an adverse impact on certified farmers’ markets in Los Angeles.  We understand that this measure will be before the Los Angeles City Council on April 26, 2005.

The Taskforce Report proposes eliminating the special permit and street closer fees for events defined as a “commercial event”.  We are concerned that the proposed definition of a commercial event appears to include certified farmers’ markets that seek a permit and waiver to operate on Los Angeles City streets.  The imposition of special permit and street closer fees would result in a significant hardship on legitimate certified farmers’ markets and the growers that participate in them in the City of Los Angeles.  

Southland urges the Committee to modify the definition of “non-commercial event” to provide an exception for certified farmers’ market where at least 75% of the vendors are certified producers of agricultural products, i.e., farmers.  We feel that farmers’ markets where more than one out of four vendors is not a farmer selling his/her own crop should not receive a permit and fee waiver as a certified farmers’ market.  
Not all events that call themselves “certified farmers’ markets” will be heavily impacted.  Clearly, there are some “farmers markets” that resemble swap meets or street fairs that what one who think of as a traditional farmers’ market.  These operators will often provide as many stall spaces to retailers of clothing, furniture, prepared foods, craft and gift items and other commercial product vendors as they do for farmers.  The small grower has unfortunately become a victim of the “market as entertainment and street fair”.  This was not the intention of this important agricultural program for the preservation of small, family farms in California.  

Southland feels strongly that events where more than 25% of the participants are non-agricultural product vendors should be defined as primarily commercial events and be subject to the special event and street closer fees.  Unless there is a percentage-of-growers-to-other-vendors standard for issuing an exception, Southland fears that the number of commercial events calling themselves a farmers’ market will proliferate.  

Thank you for your consideration of our views.  Certified farmers’ markets offer one of the most highly regarded and actively supported public events in our City.  These markets create a rich community experience, provide support for family farmers and offer unsurpassed access to quality foods that well exceeds the minor fiscal impact of a fee exception.  We hope that you will act to preserve and encourage the certified farmers’ market program in Los Angeles rather than burden it will untenable fees.

Sincerely yours,

Howell Tumlin

Executive Director   

